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THE COLUMBUS SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON’S

 2018 Icebreaker Event

SEPT. 2015

COLUMBUS SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON

MAY 2018           VOL. 56, NO. 3             DISTRICT 29

Monthly Newsletter for Sail and Power Boaters

YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO JOIN US FOR…

THE COLUMBUS SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON’S

 2018 Icebreaker Event
Saturday May 12th  /  Cash Bar 1600  /  Dinner 1730  

Sandusky Yacht Club

MENU – Lake Erie Surf and Turf Buffet featuring Prime Rib, Fried Lake Erie Yellow 		
	 Perch, Chicken Marsala, House Salad, Herb Roasted Redskins, Veggie Pasta, 		
	 Asparagus with  Roasted Tomatoes, Dinner Rolls, Coffee, Hot Tea, or Iced Tea

COST -- $36.00 per person 

SPEAKER – Chief Warrant Officer Bethannie J. Kittrell, Commanding Officer of the 		
	 Marblehead Coast Guard Station

RESERVATIONS Due By May 5, 2018 to 
AO@columbussailandpower.org  

OR
www.cspsboater.org/dinner-event-registration

DOCKAGE AVAILABLE AT SYC!!

If interested contact Bill Lehner at 614-560-9538 or Lehnerb@aol.com 
by May 5, 2018     
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CALENDAR of COMING EVENTS
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MAY
	 5 	 Saturday	 Charting Seminar – Cabela’s – Time TBA
	 5	 Saturday	 Crossing Borders Seminar – Cabela’s – Time TBA
	 7	 Monday	 June 2018 Galley Gossip Articles Due
	 12	 Saturday	 CSPS Ice Breaker – Sandusky Yacht Club – 4:00 pm
	 13	 Sunday	 Happy Mother’s Day
	 19-25	 Sat.- Sun.	 National Safe Boating Week
	 22	 Tuesday 	 Executive Committee Meeting – CSPS Headquarters – 7 pm
	 28	 Monday	 Memorial Day

JUNE
	 1-3	 Fri.-Sun.	 Put-in-Bay Rendezvous – Toledo PS
	 10	 Sunday	 CSPS Member Appreciation Picnic w/ Lima PS – Indian Lake
	 11	 Monday	 Sandusky PS Summer Picinic
	 17	 Sunday	 Happy Father’s Day
	 26-29	 Tues.-Fri. 	 Torch Lake Rendezvous – Toledo PS
	28-July 1	 Thur.-Sun.	 Fort Wayne PS Rendezvous

JULY
	 4	 Wednesday	Happy Fourth of July
	 6-8	 Fri.–Sun.	 Huron Boat Basin Rendezvous w/ Sandusky & Port Clinton
	 14	 Sat.	 D29 Summer Council -- Sandusky Yacht Club
                            	 Lima PS – Wood Keels & Vintage Wheels 

	 16-23	 Mon.–Mon.	 CSPS Detroit River, Lake Sinclair, Huron River Rendezvous  
	 27-29	 Fri.–Sun. 	 Toledo PS – Harsen’s Island Rendezvous       

Member-at-Large        P/C Harold Beidel, SN
Member-at-Large        Lt Robert Goelz, S
Member-at-Large	     Lt Sue Goelz, S
Member-at-Large        Lt Michael T Hughes, AP
Member-at-Large        Lt Paul King, S

Member-at-Large      Lt Ruth Kubinski, P
Member-at-Large   	 Lt Beth Perchuk, S
Member-at-Large  	 P/C Larry Lowe, SN
Member-at-Large 	 Lt Jana Mack, S
Member-at-Large  	 Lt Ruth Wilcox, S 
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A NOTE FROM R/C ROBERT HOWD, JN-CN,  
NATIONAL MEMBERSHIP CHAIR
 
THE POWER OF ONE:
  If everyone recruited just ONE person each year USPS would double in  
size in about a year. 
  Sounds so simple but, it is difficult because many of us don’t like to ASK 
someone to join us (it is selling).  The worst they can do is say no.  ASK a friend.  
ASK the person whose VSC you did.  ASK the person who wonders about the 
insignia on your shirt or cap.  ASK the person who took a class or seminar.  
Just ASK someone!

COMMANDER’S  MESSAGE
Cdr Edward Mack, SN

EXECUTIVE OFFICER
Lt/C Richard Sorensen, SN

A lot of new ideas are 
arriving from headquarters.  
Check out www.
americasboatingclub.
org.  You can also reach it 
by going to www.usps.org 
and clicking on the America’s 
Boating Club tab.  Another 
great website is America’s 
Boating Channel.  It can be 
accessed by clicking on the 
tab on the previously mentioned sites. 

The following is from this site:
About America’s Boating Channel

Welcome to America’s Boating Channel featuring 
safe boating videos and boater education digital 
media created especially for boaters, by boaters.  

Brought to you by United States Power Squadrons, 
America’s Boating Channel is produced under a 
grant from the Sport Fish Restoration and Boating 
Trust Fund administered by the U.S. Coast Guard.  
For more than 100 years, United States Power 
Squadrons has been leading the way in boater 
safety education. And as any one of our members 
will tell you, an educated boater is a better, safer 
boater.  Being a member of United States Power 
Squadrons — America’s Boating Club — is bigger 
than boating. It’s about friendship, memories 
that last a lifetime, bettering your community, 
and being the most confident boater you can be.  
So, spread the word! Share us on your emails, 
Facebook, Instagram or your favorite online media. 
Of course, word of mouth always works!

Looking forward to seeing you at our events!

The Best Bad Trips
Since 1985 I’ve been a member of the 

Columbus Sail and Power Squadron and have 
eagerly participated in educational and social 
programs.  I’ve sailed the inland seas of America, 
traversed the river system of the Mississippi Valley 
and floated down the muddy Muskingum, all in the 
company of my shipmates of The Squadron.  Along 
the way these shipmates have towed me out of a 
lock on the Ohio, helped as my engine wouldn’t 
start on the Trent-Severn Canal, and really assisted 
me in fitting out The WaterDog for many seasons.  
All of these ‘bad’ trips have really been perfect 

examples of all the ‘good’ 
the Squadron does.  Lend a 
hand without asking, teach 
newcomers and old salts 
alike some of the mysteries 
of the sea and just share 
a beer in good fellowship.  
I am delighted, and very 
proud, to be considered your 
Shipmate and look forward 

to many more ‘bad’ trips with each of you.  See 
you on the water!
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER
Lt/C Sherri Haring, S

YAY!! It is finally May.  
We have a lot to celebrate 
in May.  On May 5th, we 
have Cinco de Mayo and 
the Kentucky Derby, but the 
very next day is a day we 
can all use, World Laughter 
Day.  Since some of us will 
be putting our boats in the 
water, we might need the 
comic relief!   

For our members, an especially important date 
is May 12th.  This will be our Ice Breaker event 
at the Sandusky Yacht Club; come and listen to 
the first female commander of the Marblehead 
Coast Guard Station.  For the remainder of the 
month, Mother’s Day is on May 13th this year while 
Armed Forces Day will be May 19th (don’t forget 
to put your flags up and honor our brave men and 

women). And then, at the end of May, we observe 
Memorial Day, the day we honor those killed in 
active military service.  And as everyone knows, 
Memorial Day weekend always, unofficially, marks 
the beginning of summer!!  

Now that we can finally begin enjoying the 
water with our friends and family, another 
noteworthy observance is Safe Boating Week 
from May 19th-25th.  As a somber reminder of 
how important it is to be boat safety-minded, in 
2016, as reported by the Coast Guard, 80% of 
all boating deaths were due to drowning, of that 
83% of victims were not wearing a life jacket and 
2/3 of drowning victims were good swimmers.  
So remember to be safe boaters and good role 
models! 

Hope everyone’s boating season gets off to a 
good start and that we will see everyone at the Ice 
Breaker this month!  

Course Names Are Changing
USPS recently announced upcoming name changes for some of the courses we offer.  The 

names are being changed in an effort to make the content of the course more obvious to 
potential students.  Though the course names are changing, the grade one receives upon 
successful completion of a course, ie. S, P, AP, etc., will remain the same.  Here they are…

 
•	 Seamanship	 will become	 Boat Handling
•	 Piloting	 will become	 Marine Navigation
•	 Adv. Piloting	 will become	 Advanced Marine Navigation
•	 Jr. Navigation	 will become	 Offshore Navigation
•	 Navigation	 will become	 Celestial Navigation

UPCOMING D29 EVENTS
Summer Council   July 14    		 Sandusky Yacht Club
Fall Conference     Nov. 9-11	       The Ramada Plaza, Ft. Wayne, IN    
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2018 Educational Courses
The following classes are planned for the education season beginning in September.  Please watch the web 

site (www.columbussailandpower.org) for updates and register early and often.  We have a great line up for the 
coming year.  Weekday classes and seminars begin at 7 pm at the Columbus Sail and Power Squadron located at 
8492 Cotter St., Lewis Center OH 43035.  Weekend classes and seminars will have times listed.  Please arrive 15 
minutes early on your first night to complete the registration process.

CLASS LINE UP
Sail  (Spilke)   	 Tuesdays 1/30 to 4/30 	 Member $60/Non-member $90 
Boat Handling [Seamanship] (various)   	 Tuesdays 3/20 to 5/8     	 Member $55/Non-member $85

SEMINAR LINE UP  --  The following seminars will be offered during 2018.  
Charting (Seaver)   	 Saturday  5/5   Cabela’s
Crossing Borders  (Lowe)    	 Saturday  5/5   Cabela’s
Paddling  (Haring)     	 Coming in June
Trailer Tune-up and Trailering     	 Coming in May   Cost for all Seminars To Be Announced

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER
P/C John Seaver, SN

Seamanship is underway and our team of 
teachers, with a couple-hundred’ish years of 
boating experience, are actively involved. Matt 
Murphy, David Ehrbar, Dick Sorensen, Bill Lehner, 
Brian Koethe and I are teaming up to share a 
diverse educational experience. Students are from 
our last two ABC classes as well as a new-comer 
taking his first class with us.

Dick Sorensen had a busy past month as well 
– teaching a weather seminar and coordinating 
an introductory celestial navigation training at 
the OSU Naval ROTC building on Campus. Ralph 
& Penny Newman established their baseline 
knowledge during the classroom portion and 
coordinated the ‘field staff’ who showed the class 
how to use and read a sextant to measure sun-

angle and calculate their 
location. Commander Ed 
Mack, PDC Bill Lehner, Rear 
Commander Bob Rayburn, 
Penny, Ralph, Dick and I had 
a great time showing these 
apt students how to utilize 
a device that was invented 
almost 300 years ago. They 
were excellent students; it 
was a great opportunity and 

a lot of fun was had by all.
Visit our website to see what courses and 

seminars are coming up at https://www.
cspsboater.org.  
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America's Boating Club® is a registered trademark of the United States Power Squadrons® 

2018 Youth Poster Contest 
Sponsored by the National Membership Committee 

(New Contest Period:  Contest ends August 17, 2018) 

 The USPS Youth Poster Contest Awards promote youth appreciation and respect 
for recreational boating, and the message that safe boating is always fun boating.     

The Contest is open to children ages 6–14, which is divided into three age groups:   

1) Ages 6 – 8      2)  Ages 9 – 11     3) Ages 12 – 14 

Squadrons should conduct local contests and submit winning posters to their respective 
District for judging.  Posters submitted to the National Membership Committee for judging 
must be endorsed by each District Poster/Membership Chair as the point of contact. 

 

     

 

 

 

Rules 
 Each district may submit one poster in each age category. 
 Each entry must be submitted on poster board or heavy construction paper; size 15”x20” or 14”x22”  
 Entries must be judged at the district level to select winning entries for submission at the National 

contest level.   
 Squadron and District judging deadlines are a local decision.   
 Only District First-Place winners in each age category will be accepted for judging at the National 

level. 
 Posters may be sketched lightly with pencil, but the result must be in color suitable for photography. 
 Professional illustrations, photos, copyrighted or trademark material, purchased or computer 

generated are not allowed and will disqualify the entry. 
 Posters must not to be folded. 
 Posters will be judged on the Theme, message and artistic representation. 
 Only one entry per person is allowed.  All entries become the property of the United States Power 

Squadrons, which reserves the right to display and reproduce.   
 Contest entry forms must be complete, legible, and attached to the back of their poster.  

 Annual Contest entries must now be delivered to the Fall Governing Board Meeting.  This year’s meeting 
will be held in Minneapolis, MN.  Posters must be received by Friday, 17 August 2018, for judging.    

 First, Second and Third Place Winners will be announced for each age category during the Minneapolis 
Meeting.  Awards are underwritten by a grant from the OMC Foundation. 

 

The 2018 Poster Theme: 

“America’s Boating Club Saves Lives” 
Artwork should illustrate how safe boating through education, on the water skills, and 

proper use of equipment save lives. 
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2018 Youth Poster Contest  
Submission Form (Attach to back of Poster) 

 
  

Artist Age Category:   6-8            9-11          12-14  

Artist Name: __________________________________________________________ 

Home Address: _______________________________________________________ 

City  _____________________ State: __________ Zip Code ________ 

Was this a School/Group Entry?  Yes           No               (If Yes, enter School/Group Info Below) 

School/Group Name: 

School/Group Address: 

School City: Teacher Name: 

 
MANDATORY SQUADRON & DISTRICT INFORMATION 

 

Squadron Name: District Number: 

Squadron Contact Name: 

Contact Telephone #:                                   Email: 

District Contact Name: 

Contact Telephone #:                                   Email: 

 Please complete submission forms as neatly as possible.   
 Unreadable and incomplete forms will be disqualified. 
 Attach all completed submission forms to the back of each poster entry. 
 Squadrons must work with their respective Districts to determine District submissions to National Contest. 
 District 1st place winners in each age category should be submitted for National Judging. 
 The District Poster Contact/Chairperson is responsible for delivering all 1st Place winners to the National 

Annual meeting and returning awards to respective winners.  Contact information must be provided. 
 National submissions become the property of USPS, which reserves the right to display or otherwise use 

the submission.   
 Further information on the National Competition will be posted on the National Membership pages of 

www.USPS.org. 
 

 All submissions are due 17 August, 2018 

 

America's Boating Club® is a registered trademark of the United States Power Squadrons® 

Artist Age is determined to be the day 
the poster is submitted for local judging 
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It may sound strange to put an app on your 
phone to provide information about your safe 
boating day until you realize that it will help 
understand events surrounding boating accident 
reports.  The app is called SOBOS (Self-Reported 
On-Water Boat Operator Survey) and it is based on 
the premise that more information about “normal”, 
non-accident based recreational boater data 
would enhance our ability to better understand 
recreational boating accidents and methods for 
mitigating those accidents. The project involves 
asking recreational boat operators to fill out an 
anonymous short survey (approx. 5-10 min) and 
then permit anonymous location captures during 
a short span of their next cruise.  Again, both the 
survey and on-water data points are completely 
de-identified and all contributions are anonymous.

SOBOS is a public health-public service project 
designed to reduce recreational boating accidents 
& fatalities by leveraging the power of social 
networking to examine the recreational boating 
characteristics.  The difference between the SOBOS 
mobile tool and a chart plotter is that the data will 
be stacked recreational boating data including: 
day, time, latitude/longitude, & boat speed coupled 
with the anonymous survey.  Partners benefit thru 
data to study geospatial distributions, actuarial 
research, or boating accident research when 
these non-accident data are compared with local 
recreational boating accidents.  Such research 
leads to safer recreational boating resulting in 
evidence based public health approach follow-up 
actions such as:

•	 Considering the update of marine rules 
and regulations (perhaps locally instead of 
nationally focused) on accident risks rather 
than one size fits all scenarios

•	 Better risk factor identification can lead 
to new boating technology related risk 
reduction or mitigation (e.g., collision 
avoidance systems in new cars)

•	 Better risk factor identification can lead to 
improved focus on specific boat operator 
behavior modification that lower overall risk

•	 Social Networking (e.g., SOBOS) can 
provide a means of alerting or post-
processing boating accident risks enabling 
boat operators to consider corrective 
actions

New SOBOS App May Save Lives
•	 Data analytics that can yield space-

time patterns that provide a clearer 
understanding as well as valuable 
information about both safe and non-safe 
boat operator habits and behaviors

In summary, there are not many ways not 
already tried to reduce recreational boating 
accidents and fatalities.  SOBOS could be the 
technological leap needed to move the needle; if 

you are willing to 
assist.

As a member 
of America’s 
Boating Club your 
participation in 
this public service 
project will allow 
the collection of 
data via a short 
survey and a 
portion of your 
next boating 
trip. Your cell 
phone records 
the anonymous 
location data 
(waypoints) 
and appends 

the anonymous survey to each location, so 
record keeping is minimal.  It’s an opportunity to 
enjoy being on the water while helping build the 
knowledge-base of normal boaters’ activities.  Our 
own Past Chief Commander, Ernie Marshburn, PhD 
and many other boating organizations that we are 
familiar with are participating in this effort.  Please 
join these groups in helping move the boating 
accident/fatality needle further down the scale. 

As currently planned SOBOS will be available 
May 1, 2018 to allow boaters to register and begin 
helping build recreational boating data specific to a 
day, time, latitude/longitude, and speed.  This data 
will add   anonymous non-accident-based on-water 
recreational boater data to study aspects beyond 
the limited information provided in the boating 
accidents reports. Please consider helping the 
recreational boating community through this crowd 
sourcing effort.  Look for more information soon at 
www.SOBOS.org for additional details.
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Summer Rendezvous
Boating season is almost here!!  Please note Rendezvous 

Date Changes below:
 
May 12    	 Ice Breaker at Sandusky Yacht Club
July 6-8    	 Huron Boat Basin 
	 (with Sandusky and Port Clinton Squadrons)
July 16–23	 Detroit River, Lake St. Clair, and Huron River
Aug. 16-19 	 Pittsburgh to Monongahela River Cruise
Sept. 12-19 	 Lake Cumberland     

 

2018 – 2019  
USPS NATIONAL MEETINGS:

		  Governing Board 	 August 12 – 20, 2018 	 Minneapolis, MN
		  National Meeting	 February 17-23, 2019 	 Orlando, FL 

It’s it that time of year!! 
 Look for your USPS 

 dues reminder and please 
rejoin.  We’d hate to  

lose you!!

Meadow Jane Rieman, Bill and Kay Lehner’s new 
granddaughter.

FIRST HORIZON

 
Columbus Sail and Power Squadron is 

delighted to welcome the following new 
members.  Look for their smiling faces at 
upcoming events and introduce yourself!   
Can’t wait to meet you!

New 
Members

Joseph Brooks
Daniel Clapsaddle
Brian Crabbe
Richard Faris
Michael Fee
Brittan Foster
Steve Gilardi
Lisa Hefflinger
Jim Jerele
Sue Jerele

Jeffrey Kloss
Jessica Lewis
Joan Obert
Cheryl O’Brien
Reagan Rish
Rhyan Rish
Kevin Vaughn
Carrie Wareham
Lisa Wareham
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SECRETARY
Lt/C Ron Hupman, S

Columbus Sail and Power Squadron
Minutes of the Executive Committee
27 March 2018

(These minutes will be approved at the April 
2018 Executive meeting)

Cdr Edward Mack, SN called the meeting to 
order at 1900 at the Squadron headquarters, 8492 
Cotter Street, Lewis Center, OH.  The invocation 
was given by 1st/Lt Mary Rayburn, P.  Lt/C Richard 
Sorensen, SN, led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll 
call was taken by sight and Assistant Secretary, 
1st/Lt Thomas Doyle, P confirmed a quorum was 
present.  The following Executive Committee 
members were present:  Cdr Edward Mack, 
SN;  Executive Officer Lt/C Richard Sorensen, 
SN; Administrative Officer Lt/C Sherri Haring, 
S;  Squadron Education Officer P/C John Seaver, 
SN;  Past Commander P/D/C Phil Osborne, JN-IN;  
Assistant Squadron Education Officer 1st/Lt Mary 
Rayburn, P;  Assistant Secretary 1st/Lt Thomas 
Doyle, P;  Members-at-Large: P/R/C Harold Biedel, 
SN;  Lt Michael T Hughes, AP;  Lt Paul King, S;  Lt 
Ruth Kubinski, P;  Lt Beth Perchuk, S; D/Lt Ruth 
Wilcox, P.  Also Present:  P/D/C William Lehner, SN; 
Lt Glenn Kubinski, P.  The minutes of the February 
2018 meeting were approved.

Commander Edward Mack, SN
Ed said the Commander’s Ball was very nice and 

thanked all those who attended.
Currently, new members must pay an additional 

fee of $20.00 for their first year to cover the 
National administrative fee for new members.  Ed 
suggested that the squadron pay this added fee for 
them.  The motion was passed unanimously.

Executive Officer Lt/C Richard Sorensen, SN
The summer cruise plans are coming together.   

The squadron continues to give navigation classes 
to the Navy ROTC students at OSU.

Administrative Officer Lt/C Sherri Haring, S 
     Assistant Administrative Officer 1st/Lt 
John Daulton, P

The next dinner meeting will be on April 5, 2018 
at the Fado Irish Pub at Easton. 

The ice breaker will be on May 12, 2018 at the 
Sandusky Yacht Club (see Comments from Guests). 

There will be a picnic in June with the Lima 
Squadron.

Squadron Education 
Officer P/C John Seaver, 
SN
  Assistant Education 
Officer – 1st/Lt Mary 
Rayburn, P

Both ABC classes have 
now concluded.  There were 
eight students in each class.

There are four students 
in the Seamanship class. 

Several seminars are 
planned including Weather, Charting, Crossing 
Borders, and Paddling.  Charting and Crossing 
Borders are scheduled to be held at Cabela’s on 
May 5, 2018.   

Treasurer P/C David Canale, AP
    Assistant Treasurer – Cdr Ed Mack, SN

Ed reported that we are slightly over budget so 
far this year.

Secretary Lt/C Ron Hupman, S
    Assistant Secretary 1st/Lt Tom Doyle, P

Tom requested officers to send their reports to 
tdoyle2@columbus.rr.com. 

Immediate Past Commander, P/D/C Phil 
Osborne, JN-IN

Nomenclature for classes will change later this 
year to better describe the course curriculum.  

Grade designations (S, P, AP, etc.) will remain 
unchanged.   

Members at Large Reports
P/R/C Harold Biedel, SN:  Commander’s Ball 

venue was very nice.
Lt Ruthie Kubinski, P:  Ruthie and Glenn 

Kubinski volunteered to try to contact the three 
main media outlets in Columbus to determine 
if they would be interested in covering our Safe 
Boating Week events at Alum Creek State Park. 

Committee Reports

General Committees:
No reports

Standing Committees:
Finance Committee – Lt/C Ron Hupman, S:  

Absent
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SECRETARY
— continued

SEA GALS AUXILIARY
Lt Martha Beidel, Commander

Schedule of Events 
DATE		  EVENT / SPONSOR
   
May 2018 (TBA)	 Night at the Races / Mattis
 
Aug.2018 (TBA) 	 Picnic / Clark

SICK BAY
Tom Norman
Sherri Haring - Injured Foot

BIRTHDAYS
Jeffrey Blankenbeckler
John Daulton
Ronald DeCapio
William Edwards, Jr.
Tracy Garrett
Sue Goelz
Karen Kramer

Jack Price
Pamela Price
Sherwin Ritchie
James Ruth
Jerry Spears III
Frank Swiatek

Housing Committee – P/C Matt Murphy, JN:  
Absent  The toilet in the women’s rest room is 
leaking.  John Seaver and Ed Mack were going to 
attempt to repair it.

Sea Gals - Cdr Martha Beidel:  Absent -  Harold 
Beidel reported that there will not be a meeting 
in April.  The May meeting will be held at Scioto 
Downs.

Special Committees: 
Social Media Committee – Lt Beth Perchuk, P:  

See Member-at-Large report (Lt Ruthie Kubinski)
Investment Committee – P/V/C Joe 

Messenburg, SN;  Cdr Ed Mack, SN:  No report
Marketing – Vacant
Boating Activities – Lt/C Dick Sorensen, SN:  

Dick and Bill Lehner are working on establishing 
times and dates for the Port Huron trip.  It may be 
broken up into two segments.  A one week trip and 
a two week trip.

Vessel Safety Check – Lt John Pruitt, AP:  
Absent   Ed Mack said John will continue to be in 
charge of Vessel Safety Checks. 

Old Business:
None

New Business:
Work continues at National to change the name 

of United States Power Squadrons to America’s 
Boating Club to better identify what we do.

Comments from Guests:
P/D/C William Lehner, SN said the Ice Breaker 

Rendezvous is set for 12 May 2018 at the 
Sandusky Yacht Club.  The speaker is Chief Warrant 
Officer Bethannie J. Kittrell, Commanding Officer of 
Coast Guard Station – Marblehead.  Reservations 
required at least a week before. Sherri Haring and 
Bill Lehner can take reservations.  Dockage will be 
available upon request. 

Sick Bay:  
Sherri Haring injured her foot and is on 

crutches.

First Horizon:
Meadow Jane Rieman – Bill and Kay Lehner’s 

new granddaughter. 

Announcements:
Phil Osborne highly recommends the Global 

Entry or Nexus cards.  They make crossing borders 
very quick and easy.

Dick Sorensen suggested placing a large 
America’s Boating Club sign on the exterior of 
our building.  Ed Mack is to check if we need 
permission to do this.

The rendezvous celebrating July 4th will be held 
on July 6, 7, and 8.

The next ECOM meeting is scheduled for 24 
April 2018. 

Adjourn:
Meeting was adjourned at 2000. 
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Galley Gossip Sponsors Club

  Would you like to have your boat, business or pets listed on the Galley Gossip Sponsors Club page? Your $20 contribution 
will receive a full year of sponsorship listing beginning January 2018. Please indicate below the exact manner (UPPER & lower 
case) in which your listing should appear.

      Your Name: __________________________________________________________

    Please PRINT your listing as it should appear. Indicate UPPER & lower Case (A a):

    ____________________________________________________________________

Send your $20 per listing fee made payable to Columbus Sail and Power Squadron to: 8492 Cotter St, Lewis Center OH 43035. 
If you have any questions, please contact via e-mail at GG_Editor@columbussailandpower.org.  If you wish to be listed in 2018, 
please complete and mail the request form with your payment. Submissions received before the first of each month will be in 
print the following month.

COLUMBUS SAIL & POWER SQUADRON
Lt/C Ron Hupman, S
8492 Cotter St.
Lewis Center, OH  43035

Tool-n-Around
Terrie Lynn
Bob and Patti Prior
OH’ WOODEYE
Ed & Jana Mack

House-A-Rest
Escaped Too
Aquatron
At Last - Hughes/Garrett/Mohr Clan
All Skis – Glen & Ruthie Kubinski


